
Testimony in support of House Concurrent Resolution 3009 

Chair and members of the House Transportation Committee thank you for allowing 

me to submit my testimony for HCR 3009 

My name is Collin Kemmesat – I reside in Bismarck. I am a board member at the 

Central Dakota Cyclist, Manager at 701 Cycle and Sport, as well as very active 

member of the Cycling community. North Dakota has a thriving cycling community 

that we anticipate continued growth. The North Dakota Share the Road safety week 

allows for awareness of our cycling community as well as safety to those who use the 

road for transportation or pleasure on two wheels. Moving the event to May would 

allow for people to be more actively aware of this event when we are fresh into spring 

and folks of all cycling types have it on the top of their head. 

I am respectfully asking that you support House Concurrent Resolution 3009 which 

will make the second week of May for North Dakota Share the Road Safety Week 

Respectfully, 

Collin Kemmesat 

Central Dakota Cyclist/701 Cycle and Sport 

 


